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December 8, 2023 

Road Conversion from one-way to two-way traffic 

Kane Avenue from Dunraven Dr. to Donald Ave. 
Contract: 21ECS-LU-01TT 

Start Date: December 2023   End Date: Summer2024 
*Timeline is subject to change. 

The City of Toronto is working on the construction of a new storm sewer system that will collect, store 
and move stormwater (rain and melted snow) from the Fairbank-Silverthorn area to Black Creek. This 
work is part of the City's Basement Flooding Protection Program to help reduce the risk of future 
basement flooding. Once complete, the new storm sewer system will help to reduce the impact of 
heavy rainfall and sewer back-ups for more than 4,600 homes in your area. 

The storm trunk tunnel and connecting storm sewers will be constructed using a tunneling method. 
Tunneling shafts are required at several locations to connect local storm sewers to the large diameter 
storm trunk tunnel. The City’s contractor is constructing one of these shafts at the intersection of 
Dunraven Dr. and Scott Rd. To assist with moving traffic within this neighbourhood, Kane Ave. will be 
temporarily converted from one-way to two-way traffic beginning December 14, 2023. 

Shaft Construction from December 2023 to Summer 2024  
(please see map on page 2): 

• Kane Ave. between Donald Ave. and Dunraven Dr. will be converted from one-way 
southbound traffic to two-way northbound and southbound traffic. 

• New stop signs will be installed at Kane Ave. and Donald Ave. due to the temporary 
conversion. 

• On-street parking will be restricted on Kane Ave. between Dunraven Dr. and Donald Ave. to 
facilitate this conversion. 

 
These temporary measures will be lifted once construction in the area is completed and road closures 
are removed. The anticipated end date of the temporary measures will be Summer 2024. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT COVID-19 AND CONSTRUCTION WORK IN TORONTO 

During construction, the contractor is responsible for the Health & Safety on site under the Ontario 
Occupational Health and Safety Act and is expected to implement COVID-19 mitigation practices. For 
more information on the City's response to COVID-19 please visit toronto.ca/covid-19. 
 

http://www.toronto.ca/covid-19
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MAP OF WORK AREA 

Shaft Construction works and updated traffic directions (December 2023 to Summer 2024) 
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NEED_MORE_INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below.  

Contract 21ECS-LU-01TT

Field Ambassador Max Morrison 416-338-5497, fairbanksewer@toronto.ca 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 16-338-0889 (Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

General inquiries 311 

Website toronto.ca/fairbank 

York South-Weston 

Councillor Nunziata  

Contact Information 

Toronto City Hall 

100 Queen Street West, Suite C49 

Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

Telephone: 416-392-4091 

Email: councillor_nunziata@toronto.ca 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 

mailto:shakha.vasdani@jacobs.com
http://www.toronto.ca/fairbank
mailto:councillor_nunziata@toronto.ca



